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Comments 
 
E.ON Climate & Renewables North America Inc. (“E.ON”), Invenergy, LLC (“Invenergy”) and 
Horizon Wind Energy, LLC (“Horizon”), along with another wind developer, appealed TAC’s 
adoption of OGRR 208 relating to VRT.  The appeals are set on the Board’s November agenda. 
 
E.ON, Invenergy and Horizon are pleased to report that they have worked successfully with 
ERCOT Staff and TAC to reach a proposed resolution of their appeals.  Our central concern has 
been the retrospective application of the new VRT standards to existing wind generators.  OGRR 
208 as written would broadly require costly retrofits of existing wind generators without any study 
showing a reliability need.  The proposed resolution of the appeals addresses this concern by 
revising OGRR 208 to provide for a study.  ERCOT Staff has committed to complete the study by 
no later than June 2010.  This approach will enable ERCOT and the stakeholders to implement 
solutions to any demonstrated reliability need well in advance of the compliance schedule in the 
current OGRR 208.  It also leaves intact the prospective application of the new VRT standards to 
all wind generators with interconnect agreements signed on or after November 1, 2008. 
 
TAC endorsed this approach at its recent meeting November 6, 2008 as stated in the TAC 
Comments approved from the November 6th meeting.  This approach is also fully consistent with 
TRE’s stated position.  TRE strongly supports applying the new VRT requirements prospectively 
but opposes the retrofit requirements that lack study and foundation. 
 
We believe that the proposed resolution of these appeals represents a genuine “win-win” outcome.  
Attached are the recommended revisions to OGRR 208 and related materials for the Board’s 
consideration.  We look forward to presenting them at the Board Meeting on November 17th.   
 














































